
MINUTES 

DRAINAGE DISTICT 143  

BID LETTING 

AUGUST 3, 2016 

11:30 A.M. 

 

 

 

Hardin County Supervisor Chairman, Lance Granzow, opened the meeting. Also present were Hardin County 

Supervisors, Ronn Rickels and Renee McClellan; Contractors, Deon Smith with Con-Struct, Jeremy Maas with 

Gehrke Inc. and Mike Milbrandt with Farm Tile Pro; Lee Gallentine with Ryken Engineering; Drainage Clerk, 

Tina Schlemme. 

 

McClellan moved, Rickels seconded to approve the agenda as presented. All ayes. Motion carried. 

 

Schlemme verified the bid letting notice was published on July 19, 2016 and July 26, 2016 in the Eldora 

Herald-Ledger. 

 

Gallentine opened the attached bids, in addition to verifying that the bid bonds, as well as the bids, were all in 

order. 

 

Discussion was had that the golf course might want to do the tree removal for the contractor. This income from 

the project would help offset their assessment amount at completion. Gallentine stated that the trees will be 

marked for removal, which specifications require stump grinding. 

 

Rickels moved, McClellan seconded to award the bid to the lowest base bidder, McDowell & Sons Contractor, 

in the amount of $198,775.00, contingent upon the math being correct. This base bid is a completion date by 

November 15, 2016 and a start date no earlier than September 1, 2016. All ayes. Motion carried. 

 

McClellan moved, Rickels seconded to adjourn the meeting. All ayes. Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



               


